






An organisation as large and complex as the ADF and the Department of Defence must
have sound administrative processes in place to coordinate its multiple activities,
relationships and obligations. In my view, however, the directive is not a sound
administrative process but an invitation for trouble. It is no doubt well-intentioned, but it is
a heavy-handed reaction to the challenge of coordinating such matters within Defence, and
it is not well-informed. The potential impact of the directive may be particularly significant
for the current inquiry by the Senate Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade References
Committee into "an equity and diversity health check in the Royal Australian avy­
HMAS Success", whose terms of reference will require the examination of individual
conduct, a kind of inquiry envisaged by the Guidelines but ignored by the directive.

The references committee may therefore wish to raise these concerns directly with the
Minister for Defence or the Chief of the Defence Force. Failure by Defence to correct the
directive will almost certainly lead to matters of privilege arising in the course of the
HMAS Success inquiry.

Please let me know if I can provide any further assistance.

Yours sincerely

(Rosemary Laing)
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